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MORRIS MINOR REGALIA - DORSET BRANCH  
Our Branch Regalia stock is managed by Richard Cyster  and is available at clubnights and our outdoor 

events. (The illustrated stock list is shown on the website www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk) 

Tax Disc Holders    £   1.00  
Coasters       £   1.00  
Branch Keyrings    £   1.99  
Pack of 6 Cards      £   7.00  
Single Cards       £   1.35  
Postcards       £   0.50  
Large Cards       £   1.50  
Model Vans       £   3.50 
Small Cars      £    1.50 
‘Zoodies’      £20.00  
Waterproof Jackets     £  15.00  

Caps         £  12.00  
Polo Shirts       £  15.00 
Sweatshirts       £ 14.00  
Fleeces       £ 20.00  
Beanie Hats       £   8.50  
Money Boxes      £  5.00 
Ceramic Mugs      £  5.99 
Club DVD’s      £  3.50 
Morris Minor Hangers (lge)  £ 15.00 
Morris Minor Hangers (small)  £  9.00 
Grille Badges        £8.50 

Printed by: Adding Value Solutions Limited 
2 Friars Workshop, The Friars, Jedburgh, Roxburghshire, TD8 6BN 

M : 07768 653017 T : 0870 360 7000 F : 0870 360 7001 
E : stephen@addingvaluesolutions.co.uk  - W : www.addingvaluesolutions.co.uk 

Rear View  Rear View    

This is what you should see if you log on to the website as from the end of August. It has 

been recycled to make it easier to view on different shaped screens. The events sec%on is 

now clearer and each page has a reminder of the upcoming events. I am s%ll working on 

other pages such as Photos and Second hand spares. Any comments— to Editor please... 
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Dorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners ClubDorset Branch of the Morris Minor Owners Club  
Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset Helping to preserve the post war Morris Minor in the  Dorset 

area and beyondarea and beyond  

The MMOC Dorset Branch  

was founded in 1977 by Graham Melly and chaired in the early days by Aubrey Ba	. It is a Branch 

of the Na%onal Morris Minor Owners Club but has its own accounts and organisa%on (see Cons%-

tu%on for further details) We meet on the first Wednesday of every month (7:30 for 8:00) at the 

Bournemouth Electric Club, Broadway Lane, BH8 0AA. We have an ac%ve calendar of events 

throughout the year – par%cularly in the Summer months when we a	end many rallies and other 

shows. The monthly Clubnight is an opportunity to meet the other enthusiasts and enjoy a presen-

ta%on or other ac%vity organised by the Commi	ee.  Please note that the Dorset Branch MMOC 

will accept no liability in respect of goods or services provided by adver%sers. No recommenda%on is implied. 

Membership currently costs £10 per year,£12.50 for joint membership.  

Please ask Branch Secretary if you  require a copy of the Dorset Branch Cons%tu%on. (Also available 

on website.) For more details contact Laurie Blewer on  01202 522673 or John Jenkinson on 01202 

576690  

Adver%sing: Cars or spares for sale or wanted £5 per entry (Free to members). 

Traders adver%sements: £30 per year. 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012COMMITTEE MEMBERS 2012----2013201320132013    
    

President: Graham Jarvis (07914 637429) 
Chairman: John Jenkinson (01202 576690)  
Secretary: Laurie Blewer (01202 522673, 

07947 525884) 
Treasurer: Jacky Wood (01202 573501).  

Membership Secretary – Des Waller (01202 
573403) 

Events Organiser/H&S Supervisor – Neville 
Gerry (01202 747687) 
New Member: Brian Ford 

New Member: Eddie Pateman 
Newsletter /Website Editor: Brian Wood 

(01202 573501) 
( brian@dorsetmmoc.co.uk ) 
Non Committee posts: 

Raffle Coordinators: Chris Tilly and Val 
Palmer  

Spares Manager: Brian Wood (07411 
116336) 

Regalia Manager: Richard Cyster – (01202 
526660) 

Catering Executives:  -Sue Blewer, Lyn Gerry 

FRONT COVER  
One of Phil Traves’ photos from Sri-Lanka in honour of his clubnight talk 

on his recent trip. (Isn't that Jacky’s 4 door in the middle distance?) 
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Forthcoming Events Forthcoming Events (see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)(see also www.dorsetmmoc.co.uk)  

Norman J.Kimber 
D.S.A. Approved Driving Instructor 

Full theory training given 

Pass Plus Scheme Available 

Discounts for MMOC Club members 
Tel 01202 779092  Mobile 07889 461262 

Li:le Canford Garage Ltd. 

We specialise in all aspects of car repairs (ask for Colin) 

98 Wimborne Road West, 

Wimborne, 

Dorset, BH21 2DS, 

li�lecanford@yahoo.co.uk 

Tel: 01202 883243 or 01202 886980 

*Servicing (classic and modern) 

*MOT s (inc. Class IV & VII) 

*Car Repairs 

*Car DiagnosAcs 

(discount on MOT’s for Club Members) 

BOSCH SERVICING 

CENTRE 

BRANCH REBATE SCHEME 

You may be aware that the branch receives a financial 
rebate according to the numbers of national MMOC 
members who attend the monthly clubnights. We there-
fore need to update our records so that we can take ad-
vantage of this scheme. Please would you advise Des 
Waller (or any Committee Member) of your MMOC mem-
bership number and renewal date and make sure that 
you sign the attendance sheet at the clubnights.  Thanks. 

Parts made or 
repaired for 
Classic Vehicles 

3, Telford Road,  

Ferndown Industrial Estate, 
 Wimborne, Dorset, BH21 7QN. 

Tel: 01202 871143 

Fax: 01202 897045 

(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events)(Don’t forget to check the website for latest updates to events) 

2013 
 

25th August—Lawn Mower Racing at Neale Lane Ringwood (07833133164.) 
26th August—Brockenhurst Carnival & Fete  
1st September—Isle of Wight Branch Rally 
4th September—Clubnight (Phil Traves’ Talk on Sri Lanka) 
7-8th September—Beaulieu International Autojumble 
15th September—Three in One Run 
27th September—Skittles at Bloxworth v 2CV club 
2nd Oct—Clubnight Annual General Meeting 
6th Oct– CCOTP Farewell Meet at Christchurch Quay 
6th November—Clubnight—Feely bag competition 
8th-10th November—Lord Mayor’s Show Trip Weekend 
29th December—Mistletoe Meander  (meet at Electric Club 

2014 

11th January 2014 Dinner and Dance—Liston Hotel, Boscombe. 
25-27th April 2014 Sidmouth Weekend 
11-13th July Dorset Branch Rally 
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Old Autos 
Old, Interesting and Classic Cars in any condition 

BOUGHT AND SOLD 

Paul 07890 096907, Ken 07814 385781 
old_auto@yahoo.co.uk 

Open Friday and Saturday or by appointment 
Southfields Farm, Church Ln, W.Parley, BH22 8TR 

 

 

(Proprietor, Steve Foreman) 
Unit 25, Eastmead Industrial 
Estate, Lavant, Chichester, West 
Sussex, PO18 0DB, UK  Phone/
Fax: +44 01243 788660 

“At Woodies we specialise in the Morris 
Traveller but we can fabricate timber frames 
for all classic cars. We have completed many 

Morris Travellers over 30 years, as well as 
many other wood framed vehicles.” 

01243 788660 

www.morriswoodwork.co.uk 

Email:forwoodies@aol.com 

 

Old Factory Buildings, Ba�enhurst Road, Stonegate, Wadhurst 

E.Sussex, TN5 7DU. Parts: 01580 200203 

www.morrisminors.com 

WANTED 

By collector: Dinky, 
Corgi, Spot-on 

Hornby, Wrenn and  ‘N’ 
Gauge 

Phone Steve—01202 
575447 
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September 2013September 2013  

CLUBNIGHT ACTIVITYCLUBNIGHT ACTIVITY: 

Phil Traves talk on Sri LankaPhil Traves talk on Sri Lanka  

The Dorset Branch Newsle	er is published on the first Wednesday of the month and 

sent by post to paid-up members. It is also available for download from the Internet 

usually about 10 days before the clubnight. 

Volume 16 Issue 11Volume 16 Issue 11  

  NEXT CLUBNIGHTNEXT CLUBNIGHT  

Annual General Mee%ngAnnual General Mee%ng  

Editorial/Editor’s  In Box 4 

In Box 5 

Secretary’s Report 6 

Chairman’s Report 7 

Minor LCV Reg report by Dave Holton 8 

For Sale and Wanted 11 

We All Run on Two Clocks by Roger Blakeley 12 

Forthcoming Events 15 

Rear View & Branch Regalia 16 

Dinner Dance Menu 9 

 

Inside this issue….Inside this issue…. 
MMMMOOOORRRRRRRRIIIISSSS    MMMMIIIINNNNOOOORRRR    OOOOWWWWNNNNEEEERRRRSSSS    CCCCLLLLUUUUBBBB    
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Hi Everyone and welcome to the September newsle	er. Thanks to 

Dave and Pam Holton and Roger Blakeley for this month’s contribu-

%ons, both photographic and wri	en—all gratefully received. 

At the %me of wri%ng, the new website is almost finished! Hopefully, 

by the %me you read this it will be available, so don't forget to have a 

look and tell me what you think. The new version is a bit more 

‘friendly’ towards different shaped screens so it should re-format 

itself on your phone or tablet etc. 

We have several exci%ng events s%ll to come this year so make sure 

you check the events diary and come along if  you can. We have now 

arranged a venue for the 3 in 1 run which will be on 15th September 

and we will need a quick decision on your a	endance. 

We enjoyed the Brockenhurst Show on the Mid Summer Saunter a few Sundays ago  and the Lym-

ington Show was good too (photos on next page), but we had to skip that one unfortunately. At 

the %me of wri%ng, we are looking forward to the Isle of Wight show; we are going over for the 

weekend and I have specifically asked the organisers to arrange  the weather for us. 

For those reading on-line, there will be limited spares availability at September Clubnight so please 

let me know in advance if you require anything urgently. 

Apologies, if you were looking forward to the next installment of ‘All you need to know about Back 

Axles”, but it has been held over for next month due to lack of space.  You will find your member-

ship renewal forms with this newsle	er, so please get these back to us as soon as possible. The 

cost has been held at £10/£12.50 so it is s%ll good value. 

EditorialEditorial  

Editor’s In BoxEditor’s In Box  

Dear Brian 

Un%l recently I have bought stainless fasteners at autojumbles etc. mostly from spivs who didn't 

know what they were selling . I have just discovered the following company while looking for 

some M6 socket bu	on head screws . No order too big or too small and very helpful . 

Margnor ( Fasteners ) Ltd. 

36 Stringers Avenue 

Guildford 

Surrey GU4 7NW 

The web site is:-    www.margnor.co.uk email:- m.d.searl@margnor.co.uk 

 Phone:-   01483 536800 fax:-         01483 536801 

  

I would recommend them, Bruce Eggleton. 

We would just like to say thanks to everyone who helped make the strawberries and fizz aUer 

the Mid Summer Saunter happen. To name but a few;- Laurie and Nev for puVng up the club 

gazebos. Angi, Julie and Nick for their catering assistance; Andy for car park du%es; Olive the 

greyhound, the security patrol/ dog warden and lastly everyone who helped taking down the 

tentage aUer the event. The list would be too long to print but many thanks. Your help made it 

so much easier. Apologies if we missed anyone out. Dave and Jackie 
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Old Time Music Hall Variety ShowOld Time Music Hall Variety Show  

Neil Mitchener has asked me to men%on the above show which is based on the TV show ‘The 

Good Old Days’ and it is in aid of Allendale Community Cenre in associa%on with the Dorset 

Wildlife Trust. The dates are Friday 27th September at 7:30 and Saturday 28th September at 

3:00 pm and 7:30 pm at the Allendale Community Centre in Wimborne. Doors and bar open 

30m before shows. £7.50 per standard %cket, £6 children, OAP’s and Key Cards or book an 8 

seat table for £50. W & D bus numbers 3,4 and 13 to Wimborne. Tickets available at the Allen-

dale on 01202 887247, Carolyn 07983 886685, Jacqui 07907 080002 on sale from 5th July 2013. 

“Do come along and join us for a show of singing, dancing, comedy and more. Feel free to come 

along in Victorian costume (not compulsory!) and win a prize for being the best dressed 

‘Victorian’ in the audience.” Proceeds will be donated to the Allendale Community 

Centre in Associa%on with the Dorset Wildlife Trust. 

Fig.2 

Fig.3 

Fig.4 

Unfortunately the Minor's dashboard arrange-

ment does not leave a great amount of scope for 

the fiVng of extra gauges without doing perma-

nent damage.  Favourite loca%ons, which will not 

disfigure your car irreversibly are below the dash 

on separate brackets, or on a panel, usually of 

wood, fi	ed into the driver's glovebox aperture, 

thus gaining extra moun%ng space but preven%ng 

its normal use.  

One thing I must stress before we go any further 

is that I do not condone the drilling of holes of any  size  in the dashboard face of your car!  

It spoils the originality, usually looks awful and will undoubtedly devalue the vehicle, 

whether it is a Morris, a vintage Bentley  or a Fordson tractor.     

With a wooden panel you are on your own 

when it comes to manufacture.  There are fi-

breglass replacement glove box doors with 

three 2" holes available via the internet.  Metal 

underdash brackets are easily available and 

can accommodate one, two or three gauges.  

They are not too difficut to make at home, but 

remember to cut the large hole(s) first! 

All auxiliary gauges will require either extra 

wiring or tubing which passes through the 

bulkhead.  Care must be taken here to avoid chafing;  the main wiring harness grommet 

can usually accommodate these.  For ease of assembly at the factory the grommet and its 

clamping plates are split, removal of the three self-tapping screws will release the assembly 

and give access. 

One of the simplest gauges to install is the voltmeter or "ba	ery condi%on indicator" and it 

is with this that we will begin our series in the next issue. 
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Fig.1 

Proclaimed Max Lerner, at the beginning of his hypothesis concerning the human 'body 

clock'.   Ever since their introduc%on car speedometers and other gauges have been, with a 

few excep%ons, erroneously nicknamed 'clocks'.  In this and following ar%cles we will  look 

at a few auxiliary gauges or 'clocks', 

and their fiVng. 

Before taking Mr. Lerner's ideas on 

metabolism too seriously we must re-

member that he was not a physician 

but a journalist.  In keeping with his 

no%on however, the standard  (post 

series MM)  Morris Minor was a "two 

clock" layout comprising a speedome-

ter and a petrol gauge;  rather basic 

perhaps but cost - cuVng was just as 

important then as now. 

A li	le further up the price range, most family saloons had a 

li	le more instrumenta%on on their dashboards, always a fuel 

gauge plus any combina%on of oil pressure gauge, temperature 

gauge, ammeter and %mepiece. Such 

gauges, if working properly, are of 

much prac%cal use par%cularly on vehi-

cles which are used for long journeys, 

and in the next few ar%cles it is pro-

posed to discuss the fiVng of these.  Perhaps the most useful is a 

temperature gauge followed by  voltmeter/ammeter and oil pres-

sure gauge.  The %mepiece is well - worth preserving if an original 

fiVng, otherwise can be considered superfluous in these days of 

electronic watches, mobile phones etc.   Personally I am a devo-

tee of the manifold vacuum gauge, rarely an original fitment and an acquired taste which 

does not appeal to all.  

The best- known and commonest make of gauge is Smiths, and it is the only make for any-

one hoping to compile a matching set.  The  Smiths Instrument Company has moved into 

higher technology but Caerbont Automo%ve Instruments Ltd. in South Wales has carried 

on where the original company leU off, and with it’s blessing, s%ll uses the ‘Smiths’ name. 

There is a full range of auxiliary instruments available from a 

rela%vely small number of stockists. 

Second hand gauges of various makes are available, eBay usual-

ly having quite a few on offer at all %mes.  It is of course vital to 

ensure that used items are in working condi%on, some types 

being easier to test than others. Voltage indicators are oUen 

inaccurate and temperature gauges with electrical sensors are 

the least likely to give a correct reading unless some careful 

component matching is achieved. 

“We all Run on Two Clocks” “We all Run on Two Clocks” (by Roger Blakeley)(by Roger Blakeley)  
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Brockenhurst Fayre (with steam!) 18th AugBrockenhurst Fayre (with steam!) 18th Aug  

Neville has fixed up the dates for next year’s Sidmouth Weekend at the Royal Glen 

Hotel. It will be 25th-27th April 2014. The costs will be £75 for standard or selected 

rooms (2 nights) or £73 for 3 nights. Superior rooms £82 . All prices per person, per 

night. 

Photo: Helena Carr 

Lymington Show 4th AugLymington Show 4th Aug  Photos: Tina Waller 
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Secretary’s ReportSecretary’s Report  

Good evening and welcome to the September clubnight. I hope 

you all enjoyed our annual visit from Stewart Timbrell last 

month – very entertaining as usual. Tonight, Phil is giving us a 

talk on his recent trip to Sri Lanka. Please remember that next 

month is the AGM and your support will be very much appreci-

ated for what I know is not the most exci%ng evening of the club 

year (don't ‘big it up’ too much then Laurie—Ed) 

August has been a very busy month with events. Star%ng off 

with the Bygone Days Show at Ibsley where another large bag of 

books and goodies were picked up from the usual enormous 

barn full of bits and bobs for sale. The vintage flying displays were fantas%c as always with 

the highlight being the dogfight between the Messerschmi	 and the Spi\ire. The following 

day was the Lymington Show where we decorated all the club cars with birthday banners 

and 100
th

 birthday balloons. The display was very popular with the public and lots of very 

posi%ve comments were received. 

Next weekend was the Purbeck Rally – once again a good selec%on 

of cars and commercials on display as well as a very good car boot 

sale and a good selec%on of trade stalls. We did seem to spend a lot 

of our day at the bouncy castle, hook a duck stall and roundabout 

though! 

The Midsummer Saunter was very well supported this year. AUer 

breakfast at Avon Heath we drove out to the Brockenhurst Show – 

with Steam. This was the first %me we had been to this show and 

very good it was too. Once again a good selec%on of stalls and the 

usual roundabouts, bouncy castles etc. – money, money, money!!! 

Well done to Tracy and Lisbon for winning a prize in the dog show. 

I’m wri%ng this just before the Bank Holiday weekend where we will be a	ending the 

Frogham Fayre on the Saturday, Beaulieu Simply Classics on Sunday and the new event at 

Brockenhurst College on the Monday. Hopefully the sun will have shone and a good %me 

will have been had by all. The following weekend a good con%ngent of us will be going 

across to the Isle of Wight for their rally. 

I must apologise to all of you who receive your Minor Ma	ers this month. There is no re-

port from the Dorset Branch or rally review. I just ran out of %me to write them but they 

will be in the November/December issue. 

All is well with the conver%ble so far with a few jobs having been done. The rear seat belts 

have been fi	ed and hopefully the front ones will have been by the %me you read this. I 

have bought some wing mirrors which I also hope to have fi	ed very soon. I managed to 

pick up a correct speedo on Ebay to replace the incorrect one that was fi	ed. The odome-

ter didn’t work either and I found that very frustra%ng. 

That’s all from me for this month so un%l next %me, Happy Minoring, Laurie. 

Photo: Laurie Blewer 
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S.G.A.Motors


Car Restoration 

M.O.T.�Repairs�
Car and light commercial, 

Welding, Body and Spray work, 

Servicing and Mechanical Repairs. 

Tel: 01425 479117   

Mobile: 07879 991152 

The Branch Website has a 
‘Spares Shop’ which advertises 
(mostly) spares. Why not browse 
the bargains or send me an ad or 

two with a picture. 

 

ACCIDENT REPAIR CENTRE. 

Specialist body repairs and paintwork: Free esti-

mates. All insurance repairs undertaken. Collection 

and delivery service. 

Low Bake Oven 

COLIN HUGHES 

Body Jig 

MIKE DREWETT 

UNIT 5, BROOK PARK, 27 BROOK ROAD, 

WIMBORNE, DORSET, BH21 2BH. Telephone 

(01202) 887727 www.bodycare-arc.co.uk 

FOR SALE 1970 Traveller (‘Delila’). Has unleaded conversion, alternator, electri-

onic igni%on and new tyres and clutch. It has good, original wood work, %dy interi-

or and resprayed two years ago in ‘Forest Green’. It has an MOT un%l June 

2014.With extensive history folder £6,700. Contact Brian Hughes 01305 781317 

For Sale & Wanted & Club No%cesFor Sale & Wanted & Club No%ces  

FOR SALE  Lowlight ‘MM’ 

Morris Minor. £8,500 ono. Con-

tact Laurie Blewer 01202 

522673 

FOR SALE 1969 Traveller, £2,950 ono. 

Contact R.Targe	 01794 301049 or 07733 

178121 

WANTED HIF38 Carbure	or—Neil Burdock 01202 

826431 
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4 GLENMOUNT DRIVE 

PARKSTONE, POOLE 

DORSET BH14 0HL     

  

 JT SODA�BLAST 
classic cars, boats, bricks, graffi% 

removal and more 

JOHN TRENT 
john@ctrent.co.uk 

07801 56 98 77 mobile 

Tel 01202 722862 

DORSET BRANCH SPARES NEWS 
For the benefit of newer members who may not be aware of it, the Branch 

operates a Morris Minor New Spares service. All profits go back to the 

Branch to help keep subscripAons low. We usually have a spares table at 

the monthly branch clubnights and we  have a presence at some shows 

(parAcularly the Branch Rally and the Beaulieu Autojumbles). Spares are 

available most other Ames using the contact details given below.The 

spares are mostly sourced from ESM (East Sussex Minors—who support 

our branch rally also) and the prices charged generally reflect their prices. 

The advantages are availability of parts and usually no postage charges. Some lo-

cally recondiAoned items are also available, such as fuel pumps, carbure:ors and 

radiators. . .. 
IF YOU ARE PLANNING A LARGE PURCHASE, WE CAN USUALLY OFFER AN ATTRACTIVE DISCOUNT. 

 

New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares New Morris Minor Spares 
are available through the club. The 
current list is posted on the website 
under the ‘New Spares’ tab. We can We can We can We can 
also order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for youalso order other items for you————
usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.usually saving the postage cost.    

Brian. Brian. Brian. Brian. 07411 116336 

Rebuilt HS2 carbure	ors for 948 and 1098 

£95 each. (Others recondi%oned to order—

please ask) 

RecondiAoned 

Petrol pumps at 

£50 each. 

EXCHANGE (£10 

refundable sur-

charge on old 

unit).  

Combined alternator rear 

bracket/igni%on coil 

mount, nickel plated exclu-

sive to DMMOC £12 each 

Please let me know if you no longer wish your ad to be included in the newsletter/website. Editor. 

NOTE:EXCHANGE SURCHARGE OF £25 APPLIES ON 

RADIATORS AND CARBURETTORS 
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Chairman’s ReportChairman’s Report  
Good evening and welcome to September Clubnight. I hope 

all of the members who went on the Summer Saunter Run to 

Brockenhurst Show on Sunday 18th August enjoyed the day 

and also a big thanks to Dave and Jacky for their welcome to 

their home and the aUernoon tea, strawberries, cream and 

‘fizz’. Next month, October is the Branch AGM—so as usual 

the names for the new Commi	ee will be on the no%ce for 

nomina%ons and seconds. Also if any of the Branch members 

know of any businesses who would like to place an advert in 

the magazine, please let us know. The 3 in one Run is on a 

Sunday this year—we are going to Lord ShaUsbury’s estate at 

Wimborne on 15th September (see below). Please note the early start! 

Tonight, we have a talk on Sri-Lanka by Phil Traves. I hope the members enjoy the evening 

and my thanks to Phil for his %me. It was nice to see Laurie’s latest Morris—a conver%ble. 

We have quite a few conver%bles in the Branch, now. I know why—it is to let the fresh air 

flow through our hair! Happy motoring, your Chairman, John. 

3 in One Run (Waterloo Show)3 in One Run (Waterloo Show)  

John is arranging the above event with a run to Wimborne St Giles to the Waterloo 

Show, which we understand is in aid of military support. We plan to meet up at  Avon 

Heath for a departure at 7:30 sharp (Norman please note!) Slips are available with 

this newsle	er and should be returned AS SOON AS POSSIBLE please. Cost is £5 per 

car and we need to get passes ordered for you. 

The Waterloo Show and Military Fair takes place on the 15th September at Wimborne St Giles 

and aims at raising funds for bereaved military families who have lost their loved ones. Pro-

ceeds will be distributed to service chari%es that deliver care to these families. These include 

the Soldiers Charity ( ABF ), Caring for Courage, ScoVes Li	le Soldiers, Combat Stress, SSAFA 

and the Defence Medical Welfare Service. 

The show consists of a Ta	oo (Massed Military Bands, Pipes and Drums, Red Devils, White 

Helmets, Ac%on Gun Team, as well as the Blades and Great War Air Display Teams), a Display 

Area (Army Display Teams and Armoured Vehicles, Dorset and Hampshire Fire and Rescue, 

Police Displays, Air Ambulance as well as the Military Vehicle Trust and Classic Cars), a Coun-

tryside Area (Countryside Ring, Trade Stands, Country Displays, Lawn Mower Racing, Dog 

Show, Pony Show) . In addi%on there will be other a	rac%ons such as clay pigeon shoo%ng, 

archery and paint balling. There will be a major Children’s area with a Fun Fair, Go Karts, 

Bouncy Castles, Punch and Judy as well as a Food and Drinks village. 

Meet——Road Run——-Waterloo Show 
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Minor LCV Reg 60th Anniversary Minor LCV Reg 60th Anniversary (by Dave Holton)(by Dave Holton)  

“or Rupert Goes to Gaydon”. Well, this is 

turning out to be a fantas%c year of cele-

bra%ons for our chosen breed. 

The weekend of the 10
th
/11

th
 Aug saw the 

Minor LCV Register 60
th
 Anniversary at 

the Heritage Motor Centre at Gaydon 

Warwickshire. 

With an entry of 120 LCVs and members 

vehicles and visitors from as far a field as 

Australia, New Zealand, Holland, Sweden, 

Denmark, Ireland, Scotland and Wales it 

was a sight for sore eyes. We also had 

coverage of the event in the Sunday Ex-

press. 

Minor commercials fit in just about any-

where - at Classic events , as everyday 

transport and especially as a great adver-

%sing medium for businesses. They s%ll do 

the job they were made for all those 

years ago. 

Both Rupert (our van) and I 

thoroughly enjoyed the 2 days 

- lots of looking and chaVng - 

the %me flew past. Rupert  sat and looked splendid. Gaydon is 

a fantas%c venue for such a gathering with a very large 

tarmac area for the display, also you have the opportunity 

to visit the Museum. 

I’m already looking forward to the Traveller’s 60
th
 Anniversary, 

also at Gaydon on the 22
nd
 Sept. At the %me of wri%ng the 

latest update says already 90 Travellers are entered. So if you want a good day, out venture 

north and come and join us (J13 on the M40). All Minors are welcome. We will be there with 

Molly our Traveller. (We will be there too—Ed) 

The classic vehicle movement is now nearing a turning point whether the old school brigade like 

it or not. Look around our roads - how many pre 2000 vehicles do you see working for a living ? 

Vehicle life is not what it used to be. Companies now lease vehicles instead of buying hence 

they are renewed every five or less years. In the Minor’s day vans and pickups were bought, run 

into the ground, cobbled together again for service for another year or so and then finally 

parked up and cannibalised for the next vehicle. Not any more - death is quick ! And why are 

they dying an early death ? Not bodywork failure, no it’s electronics, soU engines and gearbox-

es. Also the price of scrap is high, so who is going to keep an old van or truck lying about with 

storage costs at a premium. 

In 10 years there won’t be any 20 year old motors to restore and even if there are who will have 

the knowledge to sort the electronics ? No, give me a MINOR to %nker with any day. They will 

be around for a number of years to come. Enjoy them while you can. 

Dave Holton (Dorset MMOC member 272)…...Silverstone Correspondent. 

 

Photos: D.Holton 
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7.00 for 7.30 Christmas Crackers and Napkins 

Homemade Bread 

Carrot and Coriander Soup 

Game Pate with toast, Chutney and Leaves 

Melon and Orange Pla	er with Raspberry Sorbet 

Prawn Cocktail 

 

-0-0-0-0- 

Roast Turkey and all the trimmings 

Plaice fillet with a White Wine Sauce 

Steak and Mushroom pie with shortcrust pastry 

Tagliatelle with Tomato and Basil Sauce 

 

-0-0-0-0- 

Christmas Pudding with Rum Sauce 

Trio of Miniature Desserts 

Fresh Fruit Salad 

Cheese, Biscuits, Grapes and Celery 

 

0-0-0-0- 

Coffee and homemade Pe%te Fours 

Agreed price £25.00 per head £27 for non-members 

(Same as last year and subsidized by the Branch) 

Very Special Price for overnight accommoda%on £22.00 per head to 

include breakfast in standard en-suite or £27.00 in superior room 

DMMOC Annual Dinner & Dance 11th JanuaryDMMOC Annual Dinner & Dance 11th January  

Rainbow Paints of 25 Telford Rd., Ferndown Industrial Estate, Ferndown BH21 7QS 

01202 896458 have agreed to give Dorset Branch members a discount. They supply 

most types of paint and associated products for our hobby. I have recently used 

their excellent 3M underbody spray sealant and the discount was very worthwhile. 

They also make up ra	le cans (sorry don't know the technical term) to your choice 

of colour. They might ask for your membership card so it's not a bad idea to take it 

with you. Ask for Kim when you go.  

Dave Walker  

Rainbow Paints, Ferndown (discount scheme)Rainbow Paints, Ferndown (discount scheme)  


